
Dated: 19th July, 2022 

Notice 

Subject: Instructions for organizations regarding submission of 

application/documents for Renewal of Financial Assistance 

for Promotion of Guru-Shishya Parampara (Repertory 

Grant). 

As per the scheme guidelines of ‘Financial Assistance for Promotion 

of Guru-Shishya Parampara (Repertory Grant)’, those grantees who are 

already receiving the Grant, would be recommended for renewal only when 

they stage at least two productions during the financial year. Out of this 

two, at least one production must be a new production i.e. which has not 

been staged earlier.  

2. It has, however been observed that some organizations which are 

getting grant under Cultural Function Production Grant (CFPG) are 

showing these productions under Financial Assistance for Promotion of 

Guru-Shishya Parampara (Repertory Grant) also which is in violation of 

letter and spirit of the Scheme guidelines and is therefore not permissible. 

The organizations applying for Renewal of grant under the scheme will, 

henceforth be required to produce a certificate to this effect at the time of 

personal interaction with the Expert Committee members. 

3. It has also been noted that some organizations with a view to get 

financial assistance for maximum number of 18 Artists have been changing 

their activity area from music/dance etc. to theatre/drama thus adversely 

affecting their core area of competence. The Ministry has taken cognizance 

of the matter and it has been decided that any such change on part of 

these organizations will not be permissible. 

 


